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MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE 
 COUNCIL OF WAITE HILL, OHIO 
 
 April 13, 2015 

 
Pursuant to notice given, the Council of the Village of Waite Hill, Ohio, met at the Waite Hill 

Village Hall at 8:11 a.m. on Monday, April 13, 2015, with Mayor Robert A. Ranallo presiding.  The 
following members of Council were present: 

 
Ryan Cox   Karl Scheucher 
Robert Gale   Richard Steudel 
Marcia Merritt   Courtenay Taplin 

 
Also in attendance were Clerk-Treasurer Janet Mulh, Law Director Stephen Byron, Police 

Chief Keith DeWitt, Service Director Mike McClain, Mrs. Brian Sherwin, Janet A. Mann, Jennifer 
Moeller, Forrest (Bud) Stanley, Nora Nemec, Michael Tabor, Mary Lynch, Mario Skandul, Andrew 
C. LeGros and Christina M. LeGros. 

 
The minutes of a Regular Meeting of Council held March 9, 2015, had previously been 

distributed to Council.  Ms. Merritt moved to approve the minutes as presented, which motion was 
seconded by Mr. Gale. 
 

Roll Call:  Yeas:   Cox, Gale, Merritt, Scheucher, Steudel, Taplin 
 Nays:   None  
     Motion carried 

    Minutes approved 
 

The minutes of a Special Meeting of Council held March 17, 2015, had previously been 
distributed to Council.  Mr. Steudel moved to approve the minutes as presented, which motion was 
seconded by Mr. Cox. 
 

Roll Call:  Yeas:   Cox, Gale, Scheucher, Steudel, Taplin 
 Nays:   None  
 Abstain: Merritt 
     Motion carried 

    Minutes approved 
     
 Resolution No. 2015-6 - “A Resolution authorizing and directing the payment of certain 
sums” was read.  After discussion, Mr. Scheucher moved that said Resolution be adopted as read, 
which motion was seconded by Mr. Taplin. 

 
Roll Call:  Yeas: Cox, Gale, Merritt, Scheucher, Steudel, Taplin 

Nays: None 
Motion carried 
Resolution No. 2015-6 adopted 
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Pursuant to notice duly given, Mayor Ranallo called to order a public hearing for Ordinance 

No. 2015-4, “An Ordinance amending Subsection 1141.15(b) of the Codified Ordinances of the 
Village of Waite Hill, Ohio, to modify the permitted side yard setback for detached accessory 
buildings in the R-3 Single Family Residence District.”  The hearing was called to order at 8:14 a.m. 
Proponents for the ordinance were invited to speak.  No one spoke. Opponents to the ordinance were 
invited to speak.  No one spoke. Mayor Ranallo closed the public hearing at 8:15 a.m. 

 
 Ordinance No. 2015-4 – “An Ordinance amending Subsection 1141.15(b) of the Codified 
Ordinances of the Village of Waite Hill, Ohio, to modify the permitted side yard setback for detached 
accessory buildings in the R-3 Single Family Residence District” was read for the third time.  After 
discussion, Mr. Gale moved to adopt Ordinance No. 2015-4, which motion was seconded by Ms. 
Merritt. 

 
Roll Call:  Yeas: Cox, Gale, Merritt, Scheucher, Steudel, Taplin 

    Nays: None 
Motion carried 
Ordinance No. 2015-4 adopted 

 
 As chair of the Communications and Community Outreach Committee Ms. Merritt noted that 
the materials for the newsletter should be submitted by April 17th if the newsletter is intended to go 
out by the end of the month.  There will be no summer picnic this year, but the Memorial Day 
ceremony has been scheduled for 9:00 a.m. at the cemetery. 
 
 Mr. Scheucher reported that the Finance Committee had met and discussed the Treasurer’s 
Report.  He also noted that Jim Raimondo had discussed the investment activities of the Village and 
had noted that treasury arbitrage may be re-emerging as an option. 
 
 In the absence of Mr. Dery there was no report from the Planning and Zoning Commission. 
 
 Mr. Taplin deferred the Safety Committee report to Chief DeWitt who reported that false 
alarms were being monitored, and the visiting family of one of the residents was having difficulty with 
the codes. 
 
 On behalf of the Service Committee and the Service Department, Mr. Gale and Mr. McClain 
reported that roads were being evaluated.  The Village is also looking at alternatives to the current 
recycling program, because of service issues.  About 80%-85% of the Village recycles. No decision 
has been made. 
 
 Mr. Gale moved to adjourn to executive session to discuss pending or imminent litigation and 
to discuss the appointment and compensation of Village employees.  Mr. Cox seconded the motion. 
 

Roll Call:  Yeas: Cox, Gale, Merritt, Scheucher, Steudel, Taplin 
    Nays: None 
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Motion carried 
        Meeting adjourned to  
        Executive Session at 8:34 a.m. 
 
 Mayor Ranallo reconvened the meeting at 8:51 a.m. 
 
 Given the large audience, the Mayor announced that he would solicit the audience’s input on 
the issue of a proposed wireless tower that has been proposed to be located on the Village’s property, 
west of the salt shed, but he first wanted to give some background.  The Village has, over the years, 
heard complaints that there is poor cell service in the Village.  It was noted that with the ubiquity of 
mobile phones today, gaps in coverage can present real health and safety risks.  Consequently, the 
Village has explored information, and most recently Verizon has proposed that a tower be located 
about one hundred feet (100’) west of the salt barn.  There have been discussions and drafts of the 
lease agreement have been exchanged, but there is no executed letter of intent and no executed lease 
agreement.  At this point, the Village has been exploring its options, and the bias on Council is that 
the Village should provide the opportunity for better mobile coverage for its residents, but details 
have yet to be decided.  The discussion has been about a one hundred eighty foot (180’) tower with 
no lights – but if good coverage could be provided on a twenty-five foot (25’) tower that would be 
okay, if the coverage were effective.  The Mayor had directed that the neighbors be notified, and this 
meeting is at the front end of the process (i.e. before any specific proposal has been considered). 
 
 Mr. Scheucher noted that he and Ms. Merritt were both adjacent neighbors to the proposed 
tower (across Eagle Road from the Village’s property) and would be as affected by the proposed 
tower (for good or for bad) as anyone else in the room. He concurred that there was a bias on 
Council toward having a tower on Village property, but the details were still being explored. The 
purpose of this meeting, and any future town-hall meetings, would be to solicit the input of residents 
on this issue.  Mayor Ranallo added that if anyone had questions they wanted to solicit in writing; the 
Village would answer those questions. 
 
 Ms. Jennifer Moeller asked if Verizon had approached the Village.  The answer from Mayor 
Ranallo was yes. She asked if the Village had a technology consultant.  The Village does not have an 
outside consultant specifically for this project.  Ms. Moeller said the Village does not have sufficient 
population density to warrant a tower. 
 
 Mr. Gale noted that the proposal would bring funds to the Village and that Council has the 
duty to explore that revenue opportunity, to generate income for the Village. 
 
 Ms. Chris LeGros stated that twenty thousand dollars ($20,000) was not worth the blight that 
would be caused by a tower.  Waite Hill is not Mentor or Willoughby, and the core value of the 
Village is the rural character of the Village; the tower is not consistent with that value.  Ms. LeGros 
offered assistance to the Village to consult on recycling and trash collection. 
 
 Mr. Bud Stanley stated that he was a recent resident and moved to the area because of the 
beauty.  The fact that the Village was considering a cell tower caused him concern; he had obtained a 
land line because he knew cell coverage was poor in the Village.  He got poor cell coverage, but he 
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expected poor coverage.  He is concerned that a tower would hurt the Village’s reputation and he is, 
therefore, not in favor of it. 
 
 The Mayor noted that he and Council respected and welcomed everyone’s opinion. 
 
 Ms. Sherwin raised the question of the public good versus private benefit, and into which 
category a communications tower would fall. Mr. Cox stated that emergency services were a public 
good, and Ms. Sherwin stated that cellular service is less important. Mr. Scheucher said that a tower 
is important. 
 
 Mr. Andrew LeGros was concerned that property values would be adversely affected by the 
construction of a tower on the Village’s property, and asked whether this is a Village problem or a 
problem for a few residents. 
 
 Ms. Mary Lynch stated that she would like to have better cell reception for her property, and 
that there were good reasons to have a cell tower given the number of people who are now on mobile 
phones exclusively. 
 
 Ms. Janet Mann presented her written statement, which is appended hereto in its entirety. 
 
 On behalf of Council, the Mayor thanked everyone for coming and providing their input on 
the matter. 
 
 There being no further business to come before the Council, Mr. Taplin moved to adjourn the 
meeting, which motion was seconded by Ms. Merritt. 
 

Roll Call:  Yeas:   Cox, Gale, Merritt, Scheucher, Steudel, Taplin 
Nays: None 

Motion carried 
Meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m. 

 
 

_____________________________ 
Robert A. Ranallo, Mayor 

APPROVED: _______________, 2015 
 
 
ATTEST: _______________________ 
                 Janet Mulh, Clerk-Treasurer 
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